

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net
Fellow Veterans,

   Happy New Year! I hope your holiday celebrations were wonderful. It’s on the backs of our fellow and even current veterans that we can enjoy time home with our loved ones. These are times that must be savored.

   As we usher in a new year, let’s renew our commitment to our fellow veterans.  This is the least we can do for such noble causes that our friends and comrades have committed to. We can do this by supporting the Parade Committee. They are working feverishly towards another successful ceremony.  They are looking for a Grand Marshall.  Offer your suggestions to the committee as soon as possible.

   As I’ve said before, it’s an honor to serve this Post. And, I look forward to our next meeting.

 

Semper Fi,

 

Mike Winner

 

Poppy Day Funds Help Brighten the Holidays for Vets at Hines 
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 12/11/14:

Post General Fund

$12,015.08
Post Relief Fund

    3,422.83
Post Dues Reserve

         98.75
TOTAL:


$15,536.66
   Our condolences to the family of Life Member Willis W. Moore, who passed away on Nov. 14 in Florida. Will served aboard the USS Safeguard with the rank of SK3 in Korea in 1953, earning the Korean Service Medal. 
   Thanks to our Poppy Day collections, your Post was able to give a $25 cash Christmas gift to each patient in the Spinal Injury Ward at Hines. Veterans helping veterans!
   Our sympathy to the family of Edward Vojak. Ed served as a Captain in the Army Air Corps in both the European and Pacific theaters during World War II. He enlisted in September 1942 and was discharged in November 1945. 

   Welcome aboard to Lt. Col. Erik Thorell, who has transferred from Bolingbrook Post 5917 to our Post. Erik served for eight years as a helicopter pilot with the Army and is now flying C130s and other military aircraft in the active reserve with the Air Force. He has spent tours in Bosnia and in the Mideast Conflicts. Like our Commander Mike Winner, Erik flies for American Air Lines. 

   Congratulations are in order to the oldest member in our Post, Charter and Life Member Henry “Doc” Matthews, who celebrated his 99th birthday on Oct. 9. Doc was a major in the Army Medical Corps in the Pacific in World War II. As a dentist, he wired many broken jaws due to rifle recoils, island hopping from Guadalcanal in 1942 to Korea in 1945. He served as Chaplain and Color Guard of our Post and was a very active member until he moved to Minnesota. 

Too Little Effort May Result In It Being Too Late
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204
   The following information was taken from the July 19, 2014, edition of Bits ‘N Pieces, the official publication of the National Alliance of Families:
   “During the hearing, Congressman Wilson read into the record a letter from Congressman Glen

Thompson. The letter described JPAC’s mishandling of the case of Major Lewis P. Smith, MIA in Laos, May 30, 1968. We excerpt from Congressman Thompson’s letter:

   ‘As the Subcommittee reviews and considers the future of the POW/MIA Office and Agencies, it is essential to ensure that the Department of Defense is correctly prioritizing recovery missions. Recent problems and mistakes raise concerns that deserve our immediate attention, including a troubling situation that has arisen … which involves the case of Major Lewis P. Smith III, a constituent of mine who was listed as Missing in Action in May of 1968.

   Major Smith was trained on the T-38 and C130 aircraft and was assigned to the 20th Tactical Air Support Squadron, Pleiku Air Base. During combat in Vietnam, Major Smith piloted a Cessna 02A ‘Sky Master’ in Saravane Province, Laos. During the mission, Smith encountered enemy fire, resulting in the crash of his plane. Electronic signals were heard at the scene, indicating that he had survived the crash, but he was not rescued, and is now honored on the Vietnam Veterans Memorial:  Panel 62W-Line 2.  

   Major Smith’s family has been working with JPAC for many years to recover his remains. The excavation site in Laos is and has been on the list for over three years and the trip to excavate the crash site has been postponed twice, allegedly due to budget pressures and sequestration.   

   Following these events, Major Smith’s family reached out to me to help with their efforts to bring Major Smith’s remains home. Over the past several months, I have worked with the House Appropriations Committee to ensure the accounts for JPAC are fully funded. Despite this work, Major Smith’s family recently received devastating news that the recovery site in Laos had been flooded by a newly built dam. As a result, the task of recovering Major Smith’s remains has been exponentially complicated. Furthermore, the dam construction in Laos was planned and built over the course of a decade. During that time, JPAC was fully aware of this project, yet failed to complete the mission before it was too late. … Ultimately, I remain concerned that JPAC’s failure to recover this site could have been prevented. If this is found to be the case, corrective action must be taken to ensure this does not reoccur in the future.

   It is vital that families do not have to experience the repeated anguish of losing a loved one for a second time because of an avoidable oversight, such as what happened to Major Smith’s family in Pennsylvania. Those who made the ultimate sacrifice for our country and their family members deserve much better.’”

   Please keep all our POW/MIAs and their families, and especially Major Smith and his family, in your prayers.  Happy New Year!
YOU ARE NOT FORGOTTEN

Wanted: Your Pick for Memorial Day Parade Grand Marshall
By Chuck Bosko

(312) 980-4512 - Office
charlesbosko@att.net
   Fellow Comrades – an integral aspect of the Memorial Day Parade is the selection of a Grand Marshall. The individual selected represents service to America – in uniform and afterwards. So, with that in mind, if you believe you have an ideal candidate, please follow the Post guideline below. Remember, your candidate does not have to be a member of the Post. 

1. Name of individual

2. Veteran’s branch of service and period served

3. Member of the VFW. Not necessary, but nice.

4. Military awards, honors, citations, etc.

5. What has veteran done since service- career, civic, volunteer, etc.?

And here is the gotcha!

6. In your opinion, why is this individual nominated by you. Why should this person be the Grand Marshall?

Acceptance of nominations closes on Saturday, Jan. 31. Submit your nomination either by mail to:

 
VFW Post 10778


C/O Chuck Bosko


1230 Robinhood Lane


La Grange Park, IL 60526

Or simply bring your nomination to the Post’s January meeting.
   Hey, by the time you read this, Memorial Day is only 20 weeks and two days away

Allons,

Chuck Bosko

Committee Chair


January 2015


Post Newsletter


WesternSpringsVFW.org





Save the Dates





Jan. 8th – Hospital Visit


Jan. 13th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


Jan. 16th – deadline for February newsletter


Feb. 10th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church














Happy


New Year!!!








